Dear [MP’s Name],
Re: Concerns Regarding the Financial Impact of Martyn’s Law on Voluntary Organisations
I am writing to you as a representative of [Village Hall Name], a community hub that plays a vital role in supporting local activities and strengthening community connections in our area. As you may know, many village halls and similar voluntary organisations rely heavily on the efforts of volunteers and limited financial resources to maintain operations.
We understand the importance of Martyn’s Law (The Terrorism (Protection of Premises) Bill) and the need to enhance public safety in the face of evolving threats. However, there are concerns within our community that the cost of implementing the required security measures could fall disproportionately on small, voluntary groups like ours.
While we are committed to ensuring the safety and security of all who use our hall, many village halls operate with modest budgets, relying on donations, local fundraising, and occasional grants. We are concerned that the costs associated with compliance, particularly for enhanced duty premises or events, could place an unsustainable financial burden on small, community-led organisations like ours.
In light of this, we are asking for your support and reassurance that voluntary organisations will not be left to carry the financial burden of implementing the measures required under Martyn’s Law. Specifically, we would appreciate knowing:
· Whether the Government intends to provide financial support or grants to help small voluntary groups cover the costs of compliance.
· How the principle of proportionality, as outlined in the Bill, will be applied to ensure that village halls and other small venues are not unfairly impacted by costly security measures.
We value the role that Martyn’s Law will play in protecting our communities, and we want to ensure that voluntary groups like ours can continue to operate without the added pressure of financial strain.
We look forward to your response and any reassurance you can offer on how this legislation will be implemented in a way that is fair and manageable for voluntary organisations.
Yours sincerely,

